 A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 11th June 2015 at 8pm.

1. Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collis, Nick Elsome, Nick Henry, Kate Giles, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk. 
2. Apologies for Absence were received from Robert Simister and Kevin Bulmer.
3. Minutes of the last meeting, 14th May 2015 were signed as correct. 
4. Matters Arising. Peter would speak with SSE regarding their request to lay a cable under the far end of the recreation ground. The main concern being that a scheme was put in place to mitigate any damage to the trees and the hedge.  Liz Collis had contacted Alan Futter of the Chiltern Society and had offered to be the path monitor volunteer for the both the areas required in the parish. The parish council had helped to run the BBQ at the village fete.
5. Parish Hall. Martin asked if the brown bin for the parish hall had been applied for Peter would check and find out if it had been ordered. 
6. Newsletter/Website. The deadline for the July edition was at this meeting, the clerk would send the planning and information on the new dog bin. Richard Greenford had been in touch to say that he would not be able to do his usual delivery round for a while due to a back problem, Peter offered to do the ones at the top of Whitchurch Hill and Liz offered to do those in Path Hill and Collins End.
7. Recreation Ground. The Annual Inspection of Whitchurch Hill Recreation Ground and the Annual Inspection of Garton End Play Area would be carried out in July. Nick Elsome said he would look into applying for a grant from SODC to purchase another piece of play equipment for Garton End or towards the cost of fencing Garton End. The meeting agreed that it would be good to have more than one swing at the Garton End. 
8. District Councillors Report. Had been circulated via email
9. County Councillors Report. Had been circulated via email
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P15/S1656/HH Chalkwood Cottage Coldharbour Goring Heath RG8 7SZ Proposed front porch. Proposed insertion of 2no dormer windows. Proposed enlargement of existing glazing to rear and insertion of new french doors. No Strong Views 

P15/S1767/FUL Land adjacent to Woodlands Hocketts Close Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PZ Erection of a chalet bungalow. No Strong Views
P15/S1570/HH 2 Orchard Coombe Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QL Single storey extension.  No Strong Views.

P15/S1609/HH Highfield Gashes Lane Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PY Oak framed single storey garage with loft storage. Should be refused
11. Finance.  There was £13,037.69 in the bank on 3 June. £1.13 had been earned in untaxed interest. The grass cutting grant of £236.98 had been paid in to the bank on 13 May and the precept and grant which had been paid into the parish hall account by SODC had now been transferred into the parish council account on 1 June.  The clerk had emailed SODC to let them know about the mistake

The following payments were authorised:

HMRC  

£72.60

Clerks salary March
£257.40

May Grass Cutting
£410.04

£740.04

The Department for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) has advised that the appropriate sum for the purpose of section 137(4)(a) of the Local Government Act 1972 (the 1972 Act) for parish and town councils in England for 2015-16 is £7.36.  
There had been a problem with the clerks P60 as the software had printed it as having paid no tax when £72.60 had been paid each month as in previous years. SODC had been in touch to say that there would be a £100 to pay as the  uncontested election fee ( Returning Officer fee £30.00 Clerical fee £20.00 Nomination packs, notices, postage, telephone calls £50.00 Total £100.00).
12. War Memorial Martin had held a display of the proposed plans at the Old Stables in Whitchurch and there had been much positive feedback and support offered including offers of donations totalling between £700-800. The clerk had checked with the clerk from Whitchurch Parish council concerning the insurance of the War Memorial and found that Goring Heath parish council pay the entire cost of  the insurance and that it is only on the asset register for Goring Heath parish council not on that of Whitchurch
13. Increase of toll on Whitchurch Toll Bridge Peter had spoken at the public enquiry and the decision was expected in September.
14. Fencing for Garton End play area. Nick Elsome had met with a representative from Securafield and their price was £4775. He was now going to get a second quote from a local firm. The total length of fencing required is 40m plus a 1m gate.
15. Linking the Footpath to Goring. Peter is getting in touch with the agents of the land through which it is hoped to have a permissive path. 
16. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. There was funding available in the form of TOE grant for a biodiversity project in or near Goring , Martin had emailed Rod d’Ayala to see if we could put in a bid for some funding for the next stage of the improvements to Cray Pond
17. Working Parties. The next one would be in the Autumn
18. Correspondence   Leslie Greaves of Penny Royal had written concerning the high speed of traffic passing the houses there along the B4526 which is a great concern particularly to those with small children. The meeting agreed that this was a big problem. Nick Elsome who had been in touch with both the District Councillor and the County Councillor regarding the reduction of speed limits would reply to Mr Greaves. The meeting would like to see a reduction to 40mph along that stretch as a minimum improvement. Chris Stevens had also been in touch regarding a reduction in the speed limit and the difficulties for those who are disabled in using the footpaths.  The meeting were sympathetic to the problems but felt that on a rural road it was difficult to provide the ideal surface along footways.   Mrs W Blow had emailed to ask if the services 143 and 134 are cut would it be possible for all the local parish communities through their elected representatives to raise funds to provide  a regular community service bus using a small 12-seater bus like the Sonning Common Fish Volunteer Centre Bus so that a weekly trip to Reading and one to Wallingford to take the pressure off the Pangbourne\Woodcote\Goring Volunteer Centres that are stretched providing transport to hospitals and doctors surgeries? Colin Cooper had been in touch with the Better Broadband Team and it looked as if many postcodes in the parish would be upgraded in December 2015. John Gray from the fete committee had emailed to thank the parish council for their help at the fete which had been a great success and made a profit of around £1,700 which would go to local causes. 
19. AOB.   The hedge at Crays Pond Lodge was in need of cutting Nick Elsome would let the householder know. The Orchard coombe residents want to replace the North hedge by Tinepits pond. A stretch of grass cutting had been missed at Shirvells Hill. There had been another person interested in being co-opted to the parish council but unfortunately he had not contacted the clerk so that the meeting had been unaware of this at the last meeting. Peter would contact him and see if there was a way that he could still be involved.
20. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 9th July 2015 at 8pm. There is no meeting in August
The meeting finished at 10.25 pm
Goring Heath Parish Council Minutes June 2015
 
page 1 of 3

